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GIVE US YOUR EMAIL 
ADDRESS! 

As we continue to 
improve 
communications as 
well as try to save 
money, we would 
like to electronically 
keep everyone ñin 
the loopò and 
provide periodic 
instant notifications from the city as well 
as the newsletter provided to your 
computer!  Simply email us at 
info@californiaohio.org and weôll put you 
on our list.  There may be a time in the 
future when we might not have to print 
the volume of newsletters that we do now 
which would be a significant savings in 
printing costs and delivery. 

INSIDE 
THIS 
I SSUE 

Birthday 
Greetings to our 
Community 
Members and 
Friends 

October Birthdays 
_________________ 
 

1st Robbi Christ 
1st      Peggy Keller 
12th Brittany Finn 
16th George P. Wardlow 
16th Alisha Secen 
16th Ashley Secen 
24th Kris Weir 
26th Diane Havey-Pangallo 
29th Jill Hehn 
31st Corey Secen 
    
November Birthdays 
_________________ 
 

6th Rhonda Ruprich 
20th Brittany Birmingham 
22nd David Christ 
24th Jessica Roberts 
 
December Birthdays 
_________________ 
 

2nd Tabitha Betscher 
3rd      Jackie Frazier 
7th Sara Waldlow 
12th Richard Cope 
13th Bryson Weir 
18th Jennifer Woods 
18th Dylan Shepherd 
20th Jeff Christ 
22nd Robert Mraz 
__________________________________ 

2016 NSP/NBD Projects 
 

Come to the October CCC meeting to 
discuss projects for 2016 NSP and NBD 
funds.  This year each neighborhood is 
allowed up to $4,800 NSP and $6,800 
NBD per year.   We generally use the 
funds for beautification, the newsletter, 
park maintenance, etc 
_________________________________ 
 
The California Community Church is 
looking for a pianist/organist for our 
Sunday 9:30 am service. If you would 
like to share your talent playing 
primarily traditional music, please 
contact me @ boojandhooj@aol.com. 

                                    

 
 
 
 
 

As most of you know, we are in our sixth 
year now on our lease with the City of 
Cincinnati for the Old California School 
(Ebersole Community Center).  We rely 
on tax deductible membership contribu-
tions and donations to pay utilities, insur-
ance and any supplies, furnishings, etc.  
We would like to thank all those who 
have contributed over the years.  If any-
one would like to join, volunteer or do-
nate, contact David Ross at 513-624-
6257 info@californiaohio.org or Jackie 
Frazier at 513-231-4402  jackiefra-
zier@aol.com. 
_________________________________ 
 

Renovated Kitchen at 
Ebersole 
 
A huge thankyou goes 
out to Mike Christ for 
his generous donation 
of a new stove / oven 
for our kitchen at the 
Ebersole Community 
Center.  We also used 
some of our funds 
from NSP this year to 
install a new floor.  Looks great!  Thanks 
also to Shane Sweeney who helped Mike 
with the stove / oven installation. 

CALIFORNIA REUNION   
2015  
    

Those of you who 
made it to the reun-
ion this year can 
tell you how much 
they enjoyed them-
selves.  Although 
the weather was a 
little icky and we 
spent most of the 
time indoors, didn't 
keep us from en-
joying each oth-
er.  Cannot get an 
actual count but I 
would have to say around 100.  We try 
to get everyone to sign the book but 
seems to be impossible.  As I have said 
before I don't want to be personal for 
wanting your name and address but I 
am thinking how important it may be 
many years from now when future histo-
rians are looking over our things.  Some-
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CHARLEY HORN, raised in California as a child and teenag-
er.    Married  Marie Tharp, had one daughter.   I still think of 
Charley as that little curly head boy playing with my chil-
dren.  Tom, older brother still living but George passed 
away.  Parents were - Hot Foot and Marge, lived on Berte St. all 
the while living here.  Charley became an avid hunter and we 
didn't hear from him after leaving here. MARGE NORMAN 
KEENE, youngest child of the Normans that lived on the cor-
ner of Rohde and Croslin.   Margie had only one foot as she was 
run over by a truck when quite small but never kept her from play-
ing and going to school with the rest of the children.  She married 
and had children and we lost track of her in later 
years.  MARTHA  GEGLEIN WUENNEMANN,  was raised on 
Old Two Mile Rd.  She was one of the triplets that we all knew 
growing up.   I used to see one or another walking up Kellogg and 
never knew which one it was.  They were very active in St. Je-
rome Church and Paulette Geglein Vogelsang, her youngest sis-
ter, is till living and keeps in touch with me quite frequently. OUR 
DEEPEST SYMPATHIES TO THE FAMILIES OF THESE DEAR 
ONES.                                                                                             
                   

THANK  YOU'S  
 
There are a few of our residents that I believe need special thank 
you's.     First, Rhonda Betschger, always willing to help, when 
she saw me working on Kellogg trimming weeds, volunteered to 
help.   Now she can be seen going up Eldorado on her riding 
mower to keep that lawn strip on Kellogg and Rohde under con-
trol. Special thanks to Robbi and Mike Christ being so generous 
and donating a new kitchen range for our kitchen at the school 
house.  Installed and has it up and running and looks wonderful 
with our new kitchen floor. Also a thank you to Doug Master and 
his son for helping me when I asked him.  While talking to him on 
phone, I mentioned needing someone to carry the tables back 
upstairs at the school and he answered the call right 
away.         SO THANK YOU GUYS  
 

NEW  MEMORIAM IN TOWN    
 
When Pastor Denny talked about getting a flag pole placed  at the 
California Community Methodist Church, my wheels started turn-
ing.  Had been wanting to make a memoriam for Charles, since 
this was his town and his church, so I felt this was it.   What better 
thing for Charles, but the American Flag.  As all of you know and 
can see it is well in place and it is in place for Charles and in 
memory of all of our veterans, especially from California.  As you 
know his brother, Ralph was a veteran of W.W.2., this too for 
him.   Nothing would please him more than if you go past, give a 
nod, or a "hi", salute, or whatever for all of our veterans  Let us 
not forget our courageous veterans.      
 
Jackie 
 

California Community UMC  
   

welcomes all military veterans on Sunday Nov. 8. On this date we 
will have a special service honoring all veterans at our 9:30 am 
service. If you are a veteran, we will be proud to honor you and 
thank you for your service. We hope to have members of the 
American Legion take part in our service. If you are a member of 
an American Legion Post and would like to take part in our ser-
vice, please contact me @boojandhooj@aol.com. 
 
Denny Mullen, 
Pastor, California Community UMC 

RECENT OBITUARIES  

one can say "hey me parents were there"  The week before 
started with me, when I rec'd a call from Gene Burress, former 
Californian living in Florida.  Found our Web Site on the comput-
er and read the newsletter and was thanking me for my work 
when I mentioned the reunion coming up on the weekend.  We 
talked for a while, about California and his life here, and noted 
his cousin had died from the paper.   Hung up and called back 
later and said I just made reservations and will be there Fri-
day.  Can you believe that?  On Thursday evening, Joy Lynn 
Riley Ramsey, called late and wanted to know about meeting 
her at Lebo's on Friday morning as she had a cousin that just 
came in from Las Vegas for the reunion.   How could I miss 
that?  I  probably knew Billy Riley as a child but was a long time 
ago.   He is the son of William (Bim) Riley (deceased one of 
veterans from here, uncle of Robbie Christ) He left many years 
ago to serve 20 years in the Navy along with Wink Rogers, who 
they saw each other since then.   As it was we knew Wink would 
be at the reunion and kept it a secret until that afternoon.  It was 
like two little children again when they saw each other.  (How 
happy can a person be to witness these things?)   Billy and 
Wink were reunited after many years.  After meeting and being 
with Billy, I missed him after he left.     He brought two cakes 
and had his name "Bill Riley" put on in icing. Next in the Riley 
family we had Walter Riley's grandson and other family mem-
bers that came from upper Ohio.  Last year Bob came here for 
the first time and was just looking for someone that knew and 
remembered his grandfather.  Walt was Bim's brother and an-
other of our veterans from W.W2.  When I meet these relatives I 
am looking for family resemblance while talking to them, and I 
can always see a trait or two.  The Riley family is one our oldest 
family residents. Must not forget the Weavers who came in from 
Alabama.  It wouldn't seem like California without the Weavers. I 
think they feel the same way. I can still remember when I saw 
Sallie for the first time when she was little girl, she was sitting on 
my kids swing set and I asked who she was.  We were hoping 
for Rubber Nose to make it, was coming but something came up 
and couldn't make it.  What a shame as Bill Riley was hoping to 
see Rubber Nose, as he had a payback for Rubber Nose.My 
Buddy, Gene Barton, was in from Virginia Beach, Va. and was 
always so happy to be there.  He has become one of my regu-
lars on Facebook and keeps up with everything that happens in 
California, his old hometown.   Gene met a  half sister that he 
had just found out about and she was able to be there with him, 
when I left that day they were still sitting on the steps talking 
family.  Gene, we love you. We had 14 former school chil-
dren,  now seniors, and we had the picture taken on the indoor 
steps due to some rain drops. Two  more came in and missed 
the picture - Ron Woods and Jack Rouse. Next year we must 
set a time so we get all in the picture.   It was wonderful to see 
for first time was -  Red Henson, John (Taters) Campbell, Bob 
Bernhardt,  Jim Moss,  thanks to my brother, Bob,  searching 
them out. The food, as always, was wonderful and plentiful and 
the fellowship, comradeship, or just love for one another was the 
greatest.     We who have been or lived here in California that 
our childhood was the best you could get, as we had so many to 
bond with.  We never had a lot only friendship and love for one 
another. Don't forget next year, same time in September, mark 
your calendars.    I keep getting more on Facebook and we all 
keep in touch with one another and I aim to keep everyone 
knowing what is going on in their LITTLE TOWN.           

 

 

 

CALIFORNIA REUNION  2015 
Continued from pg. 2 

California  Heritage Bldg.  will be open each Sunday in 
October from  2 - 4 p.m.  If anyone would like to help 
please feel free to stop in.   Jackie 
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The Meeting opened at 7:30 PM with President Dave Ross leading the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 

Roll Call of officers indicated that David Thiem, Kathleen Chandler, Hilda Davenport and Jackie Frazier were absent.  There were ten 
members and eight visitors present for the meeting. 

The minutes of the previous meeting and the treasurerôs report were both approved by a motion made by Joe Shepherd and second-
ed by Debbie Glutz. 

The police report was given by Officer Kevin Butler. California incurred two offences in the month of August.  He also reported that 
District two will be getting ten new officers for patrols. 

The fire report was given by Firefighter Powell.  He reported on the fatal accident that recently occurred on Kellogg Avenue at I-275.  
The firefighters also asked that we report any noted suspicious activity around vacant buildings. 

Mandy with CRC reported that our smoke alarms have been finally replaced.  She also talked about the CRC centers winter hours 
and information on the Cincinnati Neighborhood Games. 

House Representative Tom Brinkman discussed his opposition to the Issue 22 Park Levy that will be on the ballot this fall.  It is a per-
manent tax levy for city parks. 

Old Business 

Dave reported that the new floor in the Ebersole kitchen is completed and that we should all check it out.   

Dave is going to make calls to see if the Duke Energy Contract for the work on Renslar includes replacing trees and plants. 

The city DOT staff did not show up for the meeting tonight.  There are still many issues and new options to review.  Perhaps next 
meeting. 

New Business 

Doug Master asked about a resolution to the zone request for the Glassmeyer property on Kellogg Avenue.  Dave said that he sent a 
letter stating that the community was opposed the purchase of the right of way and does not think the use is compatible. 

Dave said that he is beginning to look at the zoning in the community as a whole to see about other areas where issues may arise.  
The community really needs to develop a plan for the future. 

Dave said that the community qualifies for $6800 in NSP funds and $4800 in NBD funds. Projects will be discussed in the future. 

With no further business before the council, the meeting was adjourned by a motion made by Jo Shepherd and seconded by Debbie 
Glutz. 

Respectfully submitted 

Diane Havey-Pangallo 

Secretary 

 

 Jackie Kuzniczci Frazier, California Historian          I   

California Community Council Meeting  
September 8,  2015 
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California Columbia  
United Methodist Church 

SERVICE SCHEDULE 

9:30 A.M. Sunday Service 

Pastor Denny Mullen 

5751 Kellogg Avenue 
California, Ohio 
513-232-5077 

St. Jerome  
Catholic Church 

a mission church of Guardian Angels 
Parish  

Father Carl Wollering 
131 Rohde St. 
California, Ohio 
513-231-7042 

MASS SCHEDULE 

5:00 P.M. Saturdays 

9:30 A.M. Sundays 

7:30 P.M. Tuesdays 

7:30 P.M. First Friday 

Cincinnatiôs Southeastern Gateway 

California 

A Neighborhood of the City of Cincinnati 

California Community Council 

2014 Officers 

President David Ross 
Vice President David Thiem 
Secretary Diane Havey-Pangallo 
Treasurer Kathleen Chandler 

Board of Governors 

Mike Christ 
Jo Shepherd 
Hilda Davenport 
Jackie Frazier 
Debbie Glutz 

 

NSP Coordinator: Kathleen Chandler 

Materials and information for inclusion in the 
California Village News should be submitted 
to: Jo Shepherd, 5812 Bryson Street, 
California, Ohio 45228 

Editor:  Jo Shepherd  238-5846 
Publisher:  Kathleen Chandler  624-6257 
Columnist:  Jackie Frazier  231-4402 

5814 Kellogg Avenue, California, Ohio 45230 

The California Village News is a 
publication of the California 
Community Council and published 
bi-monthly.  The deadline for 
contributions to the CVN is the 20th 
of the month for inclusion in the 
following issue. The CVN welcomes 
letters to the editor or relevant 
articles and reserves the right to 
publish any or all submissions 
based on space available and 
appropriateness.  Opinions 
expressed in this publication are not 
necessarily those of the California 
Community Council, Board of 
Governors or itôs Officers.  The 
CVN is partially funded by the City 
of Cincinnati Neighborhood Support 
Program Fund. 

Holiday Party! 
 
Mark your calendars!   
California Community Council is holding itôs Childrenôs Holiday Party  
 
Sunday, December 13th at 2:00  
at the  
Ebersole Community Center.   
 
Come visit Santa and enjoy refreshments, candy and gifts!   
 
For children 10 and under.  Come for the fun but please do not come early.   
 
If you have not done so, please RSVP to Jo Shepherd (238-5846). 


